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VILLAGE CENTRE SCHEME 
The Construction Phase
Progress so far
· Following the August interim update, I am pleased to say much progress has been made.
· Directional drilling and ‘ploughing’ of the network of fibre around the village is complete.
· The network build team have then left a reel of cable outside the majority of properties. 
· The next step is to lay the fibre through our gardens and then connect.
· It is estimated at the time of writing that c.15 properties are already connected and ‘Live.’
· Wessex plan to connect all properties (bar some awaiting the end of an old contract) by end of September

This week and the coming weeks
· In order to be connected to the fibre network there are two stages of installation 
1. Garden works – the Wessex office team will call property owners to book a date. The team will lay fibre under the owner’s garden and where necessary, to the walls of the property.
2. Connections – the Wessex office team will call again to book a date for the connection to be made. This will involve bringing the fibre into the property, installing the router and connecting to the network. 



THE SOUTHERN SCHEME (status largely the same as my interim report in August)
· The Village Centre scheme does not cover the remaining 89 DSA parish properties still without access to fibre 
	IE  Milkwell, Brook Waters, Top of Sans Lane, Whitsans Cross, Overway and West End
· If we can obtain registrations for 50/60% of 89, Wessex will consider building the network to provide FTTP. 
· Alistair S, Simon B and I met and a campaign to obtain those registrations got underway in early August.
· We created our own spreadsheet of the properties and divided them up between us. 
· To help us, we each had a map of the area, Wessex glossy flyers and paper slips asking owners to register.
· Alistair and Simon have been superb and covered an incredible 70 properties between them. Thank you 
·  I visited c.20 and so we have largely completed the campaign.  A few owners were away and so we will revisit. 
· The response has been positive with the majority of people committing enthusiastically to register. 
· I have spoken with Wessex and their Sales Team have now received over 40 registrations.
· We think we are on our way to a successful campaign.



WESSEX COMMUNITY SUPPORT
· We are delighted to report that following a suggestion made by Simon and Alistair, Wessex Internet made a donation of £500 to the village fete.
	Thank you Wessex Internet
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